FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would like to request the following information regarding the bulky waste collection service:

i) How many staff members are assigned to man the telephones for the bulky waste collection service?
There are many ways for members of the public to raise requests for bulky waste collections, including face to face, online, and by phone. 

We do not have a telephone line just for bulky waste collections. Members of the public can use our General Enquiries line or the Waste Management line if they need to contact us by phone and the number of staff available to take these calls varies from one day to the next. 

ii) What are the working hours of these staff members?
Customer services telephone opening hours currently vary from one line to the next. That information can be found here - Phone and email us (leicester.gov.uk). 

iii) How much funding is allocated from the council's budget to operate this telephone service?
This information is not held by Leicester City Council. As explained above, the staff trained in this area will also process other types of customer enquiries.

Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The operating costs for our Customer Services function are not broken down by query type or by individual telephone lines.  


Additionally, I would appreciate it if the council could explain what measures will be investigated to improve this service. Many local residents, particularly the elderly, rely on being able to speak with someone over the phone, as they are unable to use the internet. It is essential that they do not have to wait for over an hour to receive the assistance they require.

This is not a valid question under the Freedom of Information Act.  The Act only covers information that is recorded/held by an organisation.    

